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Stewardship of Treasure   
“Stewardship is not about our generosity; it is our response to God’s generosity.”            

      2016       2015   52-Weekly Required Budget  
 

                        October 9th                $21,336.71              $19,151.73                          $22,987 

St. Nicholas 
Council 10590 

Knights of Columbus—Membership Drive 
 
The Knights of Columbus will be outside the 
Church exits THIS Sunday, October 16th, 
taking applications for membership to the  
St. Nicholas Council. 
 

Our Catholic faith teaches us to “Love thy neighbor as 
thyself.”  Members of the Knights of Columbus show love for 
their neighbors by conducting food drives, volunteering at 
Special Olympics, supporting, both spiritually and materially, 
mothers who choose life for their babies, and much more.  
Knights recognize that our mission, and our faith in God, 
compels us to action.  There is no better way to experience 
love and compassion than by helping those in need, a call we 
answer every day. 

DEPENDING ON GOD 
 “Getting by with a little help from our friends” is not 
an idea that began with the Beatles. Certainly the idea of 
“getting by with a little help from God” goes back at 
least to the first reading today from Exodus. How we get 
that help, however, is the key to this weekend’s 
scriptures. 
 No matter how inadequate Moses felt to the task God 
had given him, he persevered—even though he needed 
help from the people around him. The Israelites 
especially depended on God for freedom. The woman in 
the Gospel, desperate and destitute, had no one to depend 
on, but still she would not give up. She could not afford 
to bribe the unscrupulous judge, but she pestered him 
into weariness until finally he met her demands. 
 We sometimes need to turn to others to help us 
through difficult times; but if we always turn to God, we 
won’t be disappointed, for our help, the psalm assures us, 
is from the Lord.   Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

World Mission Sunday—October 22-23 
For the Society of the Propagation of the Faith 

 Next week, we will celebrate World Mission Sunday.  Its theme this year is  
“Mercy Changes the World.”  Pope Francis invites the entire Church to support the young mission dioceses in Africa, 

Asia, the Pacific Islands, and parts of Latin America and Europe, where priests, religious and lay leaders serve some of the 
poorest of the poor.  Please keep the Mission in your prayers and be generous in next week’s collection for  

the Society of the Propagation of the Faith.   
Special envelopes will be provided in the pews.  Thank you for your generosity. 

 

Remembrance Program 
Gone But Not Forgotten 
 

The Diocese of Orange Catholic Cemeteries  
has initiated a “Remembrance Program”  
honoring our cremated deceased. 
Families with cremains for anyone deceased  
for a year or longer, are invited to have those cremains 
interred in a community crypt at one of the following 
cemeteries on specific dates in early November: 
Ascension Cemetery,  Holy Sepulcher Cemetery  
or Good Shephard Cemetery.   

The only cost would be $12 for a burial permit.   
For information call Mary Ellen Lohnes at 714-393-1536  

or by email at mlohnes@RCBO.org 

 
 

Cremation— Respectful Burial of Remains 
 
 

While Cremation is chosen more frequently, many Catholics 
may be unaware of the Church’s teaching about the respectful 
burial of loved ones.   
 

As Catholics, we believe in the Resurrection of the dead and in 
the dignity of the human body that God created.  Therefore, 
Catholicism also embraces that the body of the deceased should 
be handled respectfully.  What, then, are we to do with the 
remains after cremation?   
 

According to the Church’s Order of Christian Funerals, which  
contains the Rite of Christian Burial, “The cremated remains of 
a body should be treated with the same respect given to the 
human body from which they come. This includes the use of a 
worthy vessel to contain the ashes, and the care and attention to 
appropriate placement and transport, and the final disposition.  
The cremated remains should be buried in a grave or entombed 
in a mausoleum or columbarium.  (See adjacent article, 
regarding the Diocese “Remembrance Program,” for the burial 
of cremains.) The practice of scattering cremated remains on the 
sea, from the air, or on the ground, or keeping cremated remains 
in the home of a relative or friend of the deceased are not the 
reverent disposition that the Church requires. Whenever 
possible, appropriate means for recording with dignity the 
memory of the deceased should be adopted, such as a plaque or 
stone which records the name of the deceased.”  (no.417)   
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Monday:    
7AM  Fr. Quyen Truong and Family 
9AM Agnes Marlowe (d) 
Tuesday:    
7AM Gary Robert Norman (d) 
9AM Rubin Kopensky (d) 
Wednesday:    
7AM Michael Barrett (d) 
9AM Florentine Radzeiwicz 
Thursday:    
7 AM   The Sylvia Family 
9AM    Chet Wolski (d) 
Friday:      
7 AM   Margaret and Willis Van Horn (d) 
9AM    Bernard Herber (d) 
Saturday:    
9AM    Celmira Azcuenaga (d) 
4PM   For the Parish 
7PM Catalina Ceja Ortega (d) 
Sunday:      
7:30AM    Rose Mary Magrann (d)   
9:00AM    Sally Peviani 
10:45AM  For Deceased Family and Friends 
12:30PM   Loreto Martinez (d) 

Parish Calendar This Week 
 
 

MONDAY 
Sewing Group, Small Hall, 8AM 
Religious Education for Elementary, Parish Center, 4:15PM 
Spanish RCIA, Room C, 6PM 
Spanish Rosary, Church, 6:30PM 
Hispanic Encuentro Matrimonial Mundial, Room B, 7PM 
TUESDAY 
Religious Education for Elementary, Parish Center, 4:15PM 
SRE for 7 & 8, Parish Center-downstairs, 7PM 
SRE Confirmation I, Parish Center-upstairs, 7PM 
Thanksgiving Committee, Room A, 7PM 
St. Nicholas Chorale, Small Hall, 7:15PM 
WEDNESDAY  
Charismatic Prayer Group, Room A, 9:45AM 
Will & Trusts, Parish Center-2nd Floor, 10AM 
Religious Education for Elementary, Parish Center, 4:15PM 
St. Vincent de Paul, Room A, 6PM 
Devotions and Benediction, Church, 7PM 
Hispanic Choir, Room C, 7PM 
Filipino Choir, Small Hall, 7PM 
THURSDAY 
CCW Executive Committee, Small Hall, 10AM 
Faith Alive, Room A, 10AM 
Hispanic Council Meeting, Room C, 6:30PM 
RCIA, Room 201-Parish Center, 7PM 
St. Nicholas Choir, Small Hall, 7:15PM 
FRIDAY 
“Beautiful Mercy” Book Study, Room 201, 9:45AM 
Divine Mercy, St. Faustina Study, Room C, 1:45PM 
Spanish Bible Study, Small Hall, 7PM 
Baptism Preparation—Spanish, Room B, 7PM 
Baptism Preparation—English, Room C, 7:30PM 
SATURDAY 
Spanish Choir, Room C, 5PM 
SUNDAY 
Library is open! 

 
 

TODAY’S READINGS 
 

 

First Reading:   Exodus 17:8-13 
As long as Moses’ hands were kept uplifted, Joshua 
and his men had the better part of the battle with 
Amalek. 
 

Psalm 121:  Our  help is from the Lord, who made 
heaven and earth. 
 

Second Reading:   2 Timothy 3:14 — 4:2 
Remain faithful; proclaim the word; be persistent 
whether it is convenient or not. 
 

Gospel:   Luke 18:1-8 
God will secure the rights of the chosen who call out 
day and night.  

 

We Remember 
 

all of our recently deceased loved ones 
who entered their new and eternal life in Christ. 

Our Parish condolences are extended  
to their families.   

 

Grant to all our dearly departed, eternal rest, O Lord, 
and may your light shine on them forever. 

 

The Library  
Library hours: The library will be  
open every Sunday, 8:45am to 12:45pm and  
the last Wednesday of the month, 2pm to 4pm. 

We are located in Room C—behind the Parish Office. 
Freebie cart with books, DVDs, Catholic items! 

 

Sunday Missal 
 “Living With Christ” 

 

  We are taking orders for the Sunday Missal  
  for Cycle A, which begins the  
  First Sunday of Advent, November 27th. 
It contains the Sunday readings, Mass prayers, a short meditation 

and some questions at the end of each section. 
 

The Missal is $5.00 (shipping and handling costs included) 
and can be ordered in the Parish Office. 
Get your order in as soon as possible! 
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School of Religious Education 
 

Check us out on Facebook! 

 

Teen Family Mass - 4PM, Saturday, October 29.  
Choir Practice:  Thursday, October 27. 

 

♦ Next Bible Study Tuesday,  
      October 18th from 6pm to 7pm. 
 
 
 

♦ Help to serve Coffee & Donuts on the  
      second Sunday of each month after the  
      9am and 10:45am Masses. Our next C&D is  
      Sunday, November 13th,  
      (9:30am to 12:30pm) 
 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  Enrollment in our elementary classes 
was officially CLOSED on Wednesday, September 28. 
 

ATTENTION PARENTS OF 1ST AND 2ND GRADE 
STUDENTS:  Students must be brought to and picked up 
from the classroom! 
 

Elementary:  Classes meet—Oct 17, 18, 19, at 4:15pm to 
5:30pm. 
Junior High:  Classes this Tuesday, October 18th at 7:00pm 
downstairs in the Parish Center. 
Confirmation I:  Classes begin this Tuesday, October 18th 
at 7pm upstairs in the Parish Center. 
 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU!   
 

Thank you to all those who returned 
their Oktoberfest Opportunity Raffle Tickets  
and donations.   
The SRE appreciates your support!  THANK YOU! 

 

 

STUDENT CONTEST... 
ENTER TO WIN! 
 

The St. Nicholas Council of The Knights of Columbus is 
sponsoring an Essay Contest open to all eighth through 

twelfth grade student parishioners of St. Nicholas Parish.  
The topic of this year’s Essay is:  

 

“The Importance of Religious Freedom.” 
Cash Awards available—amounts to be announced! 

 

Entry forms and rules are available at the SRE and Parish 
Offices.  The DEADLINE for submitting student Essays  

is October 31st at the SRE or Parish Offices.   
For more information, call the SRE Office: 837-7676. 

 
 

St. Nicholas School of Religious Education  
invites you to join our newly-formed 
Family Faith Formation Series 

 

A Walk Through the Mass 
 

Starting THIS Sunday, October 16th in Room A, 
for all SRE Students and their parents. 

Sundays, from 10:10am to 10:40am 
 

 

Congratulations! 
 

The Institute for Pastoral Ministry of the Diocese of 
Orange is pleased to announce the participation of Paul 
Gerrard.  He has completed the certification process for 
the Master Catechist Certificate (Initial Level) and spent 
many hours studying, reflecting, and sharing with others 

the richness of our faith.  The Institute for Pastoral 
Ministry recognizes his efforts and commitment with the 
educational project of the Diocese of Orange.   Please join 
us in congratulating Paul on a job well done!  If you would 

like to find out more about this process, continue your 
adult faith formation,  or find out more about the 

programs offered by IPM, please call 714-282-3078 or 
email Ivette Valenzuela at ivalenzuela@rcbo.org. 

 

    Open House 
   Sunday, November 6, 12pm-3 pm 

 

•         Visit the Campus 
•         Meet teachers and students 

•         Learn about our International Exchange Program 
•         Consider Connelly as a High School for your daughter 

For more information 
Call:714-776-1717 ext. 221 

Email: admissions@connellyhs.org 
Website:  connellyschoolanaheim.org 

 

Santa Margarita Catholic High School—Open House 
Sunday, October 16,  from 11am to 2pm 
22062 Antonio Parkway, Rancho Santa Margarita 
 
Reservations not necessary—come on over and see 
our beautiful 42 acre campus!  Student-led tours are provided, 
with faculty, administrators and coaches available for questions.  
For more information—Admissions Office: 949-766-6076. 
Visit our website:  www.smhs.org 

 

Each month through November of 2016, we will 
feature a Corporal or Spiritual Work of Mercy  

on which to concentrate our efforts.   

For October  
 

Work of Mercy: Feed the hungry and give drink to the 
thirsty. 
 

Ideas:  1. Donate nonperishable food items to South 
County Outreach.  Collection barrels are outside the 
Church each weekend.  
 

Scripture Reading:  Luke 3:11—Share with those who 
have none.  Isaiah 58:7—Sharing your bread with the 
hungry. 
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“How can there be  
too many children? 
That is like saying there  
are too many flowers.” 
 

—St. Mother Teresa 

 

Domestic Violence Awareness Forum—October 26, 9:30AM 
“Breaking the Cycles of Violence,”  

Christ Cathedral—Freed Theater of the Cultural Center 
Topics:  The Church’s Response to Domestic Violence; With 
Faith, There is Hope in Breaking the Cycles of Victimization; 
Law Enforcement Response, Aid & Legal Requirement. 

This will serve in compliance for  
Safe Environment Training Renewal.   

There is no cost to attend this event, but those attending are 
asked to bring an item that is needed for one of the local 

Domestic Violence Shelters.   Items needed are:  bed pillows, 
bus passes, laundry soap, spiral notebooks, socks, toiletries (for 

both men and women), towels and umbrellas. 
Email Register: eramirez@rcbo.org  or call 714-282-6001. 

 

Working with Those Who Have Been Affected by Abortion 
 

The Diocesan Office of Pastoral Care for Families in all Stages 
continues to recruit new companion ministers who serve in the 

Hope and Healing After Abortion Ministry.  This diocesan 
outreach ministry strives to meet the needs of those whose 

lives have been affected by abortion. 
We are in need of individuals who feel called to minister with 

this very special group of people.  It is NOT necessary for 
abortion to have been your direct experience.  What is 

required is that the volunteer can provide a caring, 
compassionate, and non-judgmental presence for someone 

who is suffering and who seeks reconciliation with God and 
their faith community.  We are in special need of those who 
are bi-lingual, bi-literate and bi-cultural in languages other 

than English (e.g., Spanish, Vietnamese, Korean, etc.)  
to meet the needs of all in our faith communities. 

The sensitivity of this ministry does require  
some formal training.   

For questions: Michael Donaldson—714-282-4203  
or mdonaldson@rcbo.org. 

 

Orange Catholic Foundation—Wills & Trusts Week 
THIS Wednesday, Oct 19, 10am-12pm,   

on the 2nd floor of the St. Nicholas Parish Center. 
Free Admission—Light refreshments will be served. 

 

Other dates/locations: 
Tuesday, Oct. 18, 7pm –9pm, at Santiago de Compostela 

Church, 21682 Lake Forest Dr., Lake Forest 
 

Friday, Oct. 22, 10am-12pm, at St. Timothy Church, 
29102 Crown Valley Parkway, Laguna Niguel 

 

All parishioners are invited to attend these information 
sessions led by local Catholic estate planning attorneys and 
financial advisors to help you protect and provide for your 
loved ones. Learn how to update or create your estate plan and 
more about wills, trusts, estate taxes, probate expenses, 
guardianship of minor children, selection of personal 
representatives and more!  Reservations appreciated but not 
required.  Call: 714-282-4208. 

 
 

In November, We As Catholics Will Have Another Chance 
 

The publication “Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship” published by the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, in 
its introduction states, “As a nation, we share many blessings and strengths, including a tradition of religious freedom and political 
participation.  However, as a people, we face serious challenges that are both political and moral.  This has always been so, and as 

Catholics we are called to participate in public life in a manner consistent with the mission of our Lord,  
a mission that he has called us to share.”     

See the USCCB website:  http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/faithful-citizenship/index.cfm. 
 

During the last 43 years since the U.S. Supreme Court case “Roe v. Wade” made abortion legal,  
nearly sixty million unborn babies have been killed in the United States of America by abortion. 

Catholics have a moral obligation to help stop abortion.  We can help in a big way by using our consciences  
to vote in elections.  Catholics make up approximately 25% of our National Electorate. 

According to “Pew Research Center,” Catholics who voted for President in the last four elections voted for candidates that  
 support legalized abortion as follows:   2000—50%,    2004—47%    2008—54%,    2012—50% 

 

In November, we as Catholics will have another chance. 
It is important that we elect Pro-Life candidates at all levels of our government—local, state and national. 

 

The National Right to Life organization has a website page that lists the various Right To Life organizations  
for each State.  The link to this website page is:   http://www.nrlc.org/about/stateaffiliates/. 

 

As the November election approaches, the State Right to Life organizations  
may indicate on their websites the names of the Pro-Life candidates in your State.   

Pope Francis has emphatically stated “that abortion is ‘a crime’ and ‘absolute evil’ that cannot be justified.”  
Please vote this November! 
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Holiday Boutique—October 29th & 30th 
 

The St. Nicholas Sewing Group is having a  
Holiday Boutique in the Parish Center  

as a major fundraiser for the Council of Catholic Women Charities on: 
 

Saturday, Oct 29th after the 4 PM Mass 
Sunday, Oct 30th after the 7:30AM, 9AM and 10:45AM Masses   

 

We’ll have OVER 600 items: Christmas decorations, children’s clothes, baby items, quilts, 
lapghans, crochet/knitted caps/scarves, pillows, tote bags, toys,  

household items—plus many more NEW exciting items! 
 
 

Come join us and start your Christmas Shopping early! 
Sorry, we do not have the ability to accept credit or debit cards. 

 

St. Nicholas Council of Catholic Women supports the following charities: 
Micah’s Way, Seminarian’s Fund, St. Nicholas SRE, Ronald McDonald House, Obria Medical Clinics,  
VA Hospital—Long Branch, 3/5 Marine Battalion, Marine Relief—Camp Pendleton, Covenant House 

(for teens), South County Outreach, Respect Life Ministry, Orangewood Children’s Home, Get On the 
Bus, Catarina’s Club—Spaghetti dinners for needy children, Women’s Prison Ministry, Abused Women 
Ministry, Alliance for Life-International, Angel Fund Help-A–Child Latin America, Water-For-Life Water 

Systems-Africa, St. Nicholas Parish and the St. Nicholas Sewing Group! 

The Month of All Souls 
 

On Wednesday, November 2nd, we commemorate all of the 
faithful departed, generally known as All Souls Day.  We 
encourage our parishioners to honor their deceased family 
members and friends by celebrating Eucharist on that day.  

 

We are dedicating the month of November to the  
remembrance of our beloved deceased.   

Envelopes will be provided around the Church for parishioners 
to list the names of those they wish to have remembered, and 

you may include an offering in those envelopes for those 
Masses.  Please bring All Souls envelopes to the Parish Office 

or place them in the weekend Collection basket.   
Please DO NOT put them in the basket on the altar.  

 

St. Nicholas will have a special Memorial Mass on  
Saturday, November 5th at 9am to remember  

those who have died during the past year.  
 

Mass is also celebrated at the Diocese of Orange Catholic 
Cemeteries on All Souls Day at 10AM as follows: 

 
 

 

Ascension Cemetery 
24754 Trabuco Rd., Lake Forest 

with Rev. George Blais 

 

Holy Sepulcher Cemetery 
7845 Santiago Canyon Rd., Orange 

with Most Rev. Kevin W. Vann 

 

Good Shepherd Cemetery 
8301 Talbert Ave., Huntington Beach 

with Rev. Sergio Ramos 

St. Nicholas Thanksgiving Dinner Sign-up 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The Thanksgiving Committee will be  
outside the Church after all Masses   

NEXT weekend — October 22nd & 23rd   
and again on November 5th & 6th 

to take Reservations for the 
Thanksgiving Dinner to be held  

in the Parish Center 
on Thanksgiving Day 

Thursday, November 24th. 
Dinner will be served at 1:00 pm. 

 

This free dinner is being made possible  
thanks to: 

The St. Nicholas Knights of Columbus 
and the Hispanic Prayer Group 

 

Lord of the Miracles Mass 
 

The Hispanic Prayer Group invites parishioners  
to celebrate the  

Holy Mass in honor of the Lord of Miracles  
on Saturday, October 22 at 7PM.   
A procession will begin at 6:30pm  

from the Parish Center. 


